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STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

869 PUNCHBOWL STREET 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813-5097 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 

 

DIR 1.11632 

 
 

       December 29, 2021 
 
 
 
The Honorable Ronald D. Kouchi      The Honorable Scott K. Saiki  

President and Members of the                               Speaker and Members of the 
  Senate                                                                    House of Representatives  
31st State Legislature       31st State Legislature 
State Capitol, Room 409       State Capitol, Room 431 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813                                        Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 
       
Dear President Kouchi, Speaker Saiki, and Members of the Legislature: 
 
For your information and consideration, I am transmitting a copy of the State 
Highway Enforcement Program Report as required by Act 250 of 2019.  
 
In accordance with HRS 93-16, I am also informing you that the report may be 
viewed electronically at: https://hidot.hawaii.gov/library/reports/reports-to-the-
legislature/ 
 
     Sincerely,  
 
 
 
     JADE T. BUTAY 

  Director of Transportation  

 

 

 

https://hidot.hawaii.gov/library/reports/reports-to-the-legislature/
https://hidot.hawaii.gov/library/reports/reports-to-the-legislature/
https://stateofhawaii.na1.adobesign.com/verifier?tx=CBJCHBCAABAAxlC76zO9ZxWOOAWFMFOvrAClNqUiwYdx
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Annual Report to the Hawaii Legislature on the State Highway Enforcement 

Program 

 

Introduction: 

 

Section 291C-111.5 Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS) requires the Department of 

Transportation (DOT) to report annually on the status and progress of the state highway 

enforcement program, including all moneys deposited into and expended from the State 

Highway Fund.  

 

Surcharge 

 

For fiscal year 2021 (July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021), the total surcharge amount 

collected statewide was $18,770: 

  

Honolulu - $2,580 

Kauai - $15,825 

Maui - $365 
 

As required by Act 250, the DOT disbursed the following amounts to the counties 

that issued the citations: 

 

Honolulu - $1,290 

Kauai - $9,712.50 

Maui - $182.50 
 

Enforcement 

 

During fiscal year 2021 (July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021), the county police departments 

issued the following number of citations for Section 291C-111.5 HRS violations: 

 

Honolulu Police Department - 2 citations  
 

Kauai Police Department- 72 citations 

 
Maui Police Department - 21 citations  



 

 

 

 

 

Signage Update 

 

Hawaii – District Office 
 

The Hawaii District Office has not installed any signage yet. 

 

Kauai – District Office  

 

The Kauai District Office did not install additional signage in 2021.  However, they 

previously installed additional no parking signs to notify the public about the $200 

surcharge for the last two miles, approximately, of Kuhio Highway Route 560. 

 

Maui – District Office  

 

In June 2021, Maui District Office installed additional signage at the following locations: 

 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 7 at mile post 6.5 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 10 at mile post 10 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 6 at mile post 17 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 11 at mile post 19.5 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 8 at mile post 22.5 

 Hana Highway, Route 360 – 10 at mile post 24 

 

These signs are in addition to the 12 “No Parking” and tow signs on Hana Highway at 

Baldwin Beach park. 

 

Oahu – District Office  

 

The Oahu District Office has not installed any signage yet. 
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